
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 2nd September 2024  

 

Dear Parents /Carers, 

As you will all be aware, we had a visit from Ofsted (His Majesty’s Inspectorate (HMI)) in July 2024 before the 

summer holidays and we are now very proud to be able to share our inspection report with you (attached).  

When you read the report, you will see lots of extremely positive comments that highlight what an excellent 

school Fosse Mead Primary Academy has become. It was clear to the HMI that our Academy is the heart of our 

community and is a highly positive place in which to learn. It was recognised that personal development sits at 

the heart of Fosse Mead Academy where pupils understand the importance of equality and they are respectful 

of differences.   

Here are some of the heart-warming comments from the report that made us all so very proud of our 

Academy: 

“Fosse Mead Primary is thriving.” 

“Pupils say the adults at Fosse Mead Academy make them feel safe.” 

“There are warm relationships between pupils and staff.” 

“The staff here want a better future for us.” 

“The support for pupils with SEND is well matched to their individual needs.” 

“There is a vibrant reading culture at the school.” 

“The early years environment is warm and nurturing.” 

As with all inspections, the report highlights areas that Ofsted believe we can improve upon.  We have already 

started work on the two items documented with the aim of pushing our standards even higher. 

Your sincerely 

 

Ms Jay Virk BSc (Hons) PGCE. MBA 

Executive Principal  


